               STOKE CANON PARISH COUNCIL
A Meeting of Stoke Canon Parish Council was held in The Bridge on Thursday 9th January 2020 at 7.30 pm.
Those present were: Derek Boustred (Chair), Nigel Barrowcliffe, Sarah Poole,  Jim Maunder, Fabian King, Ray Bloxham and Neville Bennett (Clerk).
Prior to the meeting Steven Johnson and Tim Youngs of Blackdown AONB  gave a talk on their project ‘Connecting the Culm’. This 3 year project is working to tackle the significant challenges faced by the river and the communities within its catchment. These challenges were overviewed following which the council agreed to cooperate with them, with Jim maunder as link person.
Agenda
1. Apologies for Absence.
Kate Scott-Clark, Angela Richards, Sarah Randall-Johnson
2. Minutes of previous meetings (circulated).
The minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising.    

i) Purchase of speed sign. 
A speed sign has been ordered from Devon CC at a cost of approx. £3500. It will be fitted by Devon CC contractors and on advice it will be placed near the cemetery. If this proves satisfactory another sign will be purchased next year for the other side of the village.
ii)  Footpath to Rewe.
The final coating has now been laid. However the path has been damaged by a car which lost control and made a groove in the path. Devon CC will investigate whether repairs can be covered by insurance.

iii) Wildflower planting on the Rewe footpath verge.
CARE donated funds to buy wildflower plugs and bulbs and these have now been planted by Derek and Nigel.

iv) Policy on climate change.

Council was advised that Devon CC will shortly be collating resources on climate change with DALC and it would be wise to wait until they had published their report.
v) Police Liaison meeting.

James and Derek will attend the first meeting on January 16th.
4. Reports
i)  Report from EDDC Councillor.  

Fabian had circulated a report prior to the meeting concerning aspects of EDDC business. These included the household energy questionnaire, improving information on recycling, the Greater Exeter Strategic Plan and housing development.

ii) Report from DCC Councillors.
Ray had circulated a report prior to the meeting focusing on the County budget which will be set late February. The likely pressure points are childrens services and adult care. Precepts will again be limited.
iii) Highways. Derek Boustred.
There has been no surface flooding on the High Street but some standing water on Chestnut Crescent. Highways has examined this but there has been no report so far. NB to follow up. Highways will clear the bridge within the next few weeks, and major work is planned on the crash barriers on the south side of the village from February. Concern was also raise about running water down Stoke Hill. Ray to follow up with Highways.
iv) Play Park. Angela Richards.  
Derek has regularly checked the play park grass cover and has found no stones and the grass seems to be growing well. A tree has been offered by the Evans family and it was agreed to accept this.
v) Planning. Sarah Poole.  Nothing to report.
vi) Footpaths. Nigel Barrowcliffe.  Stuart Luxton is to start the repairs to the path to Brampford Speke soon. It is anticipated that Helen Selby will be able to supply the necessary planings. The P3 forms have to be competed by February.
5. Matters Requiring Discussion.
i)  Public Spaces Protection Order.

This largely concerns dog controls. The order has to be reviewed every three years but no changes are envisaged.

ii)  Nomination for Royal Garden Party.

It was agreed to nominated Derek for one of only four places for Devon. Successful applications will selected at random.

.6. Financial Matters.
i) To set the precept for 2020/21
It was agreed to leave the precept at its present level of £10,000.

ii) Payments Out
North Devon Council. Clerks salary . £407.72

Hooper Services.  Grass/verge cutting.  £212.40.

Sarah Poole. Repayment for purchase of sand   £134.15

G. Hickmott. Strimming. £190.00

Stoke Canon PCC.  Hire of hall.  £21.

Anthea Fletcher.  Market days.  £27.00

iii) Payments In:
None

iii) Bank balance @ 01.01.20 - £14425.00
7. Planning Matters. 
None

8. Any Other Business.
Concerns were raised about the speed of some Stagecoach and Kingdom buses. NB to contact.
9. Questions from the public.
10. Date of next meeting.
Thursday 5th March 2020.
